
Nearly 90 percent of seniors want to stay in their 

own homes as they age, often referred to as “aging in 

place.” This, also, includes individuals who have 

memory disorders. The need for increased, accessible 

training for caregivers has been well documented 

including training sessions offered at SAIL during 

the past year.  

SAIL is the recipient of a grant from the Leo Cox 

Beach Philanthropic Foundation to provide in-home 

assessments to caregivers of individuals with 

disabilities and seniors with memory disorders. The 

assessments will focus on the needs and prognosis of the individual as well as the needs of the caregivers. 

A full assessment of the home will be conducted for safety. The individual’s interests and behaviors will 

be assessed in the home environment. The caregivers will be provided with a written summary of 

recommendations, resources and referrals, if needed, for further assessments. If the individual has a 

memory disorder the primary caregiver as well as other family supporting the caregiver will be given 

trainings specifically on caregiving for an individual with memory disorders.  

The overall goal of the program will be to provide tools and resources to the caregiver to enable the 

individual with a memory disorder to remain at home for as long they are able and to ensure they have 

access to meaning full activities designed to maintain their cognitive and physical functioning in a safe 

environment. The in-home assessments will be completed by Lynn Osterberg, SAIL Training 

Coordinator who has over 20 years of experience in providing education and support to individuals with 

memory disorders and their caregivers. For further information, please call SAIL at 792-3537.                

By Lynn Osterberg 

SAIL Received a Grant From The Leo Cox Beach Philanthropic Foundation  
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Upcoming Events 

St. Patrick’s Day Luncheon 

Friday March 18th 12pm—2 pm 

$4 per person.  

SAIL Members eat FREE. 

We’ll have Corned Beef & Cabbage 

and other Irish Cuisine. 

SAIL Center:  Queensbury, NY 

Volunteer Appreciation  

Potluck Luncheon 

Friday April 15th 12pm—2 pm 

(Please bring a dish to share.) 

SAIL Center 

71 Glenwood Ave.  

Queensbury, NY 

Editor: Peter Welch 



IRS, States and Tax Industry Deploy New Safeguards for 2016 

Because of improved protections in recent years, the Internal Revenue Service stops the vast majority of fraudulent tax 
returns using stolen identities. But identity thieves and criminal syndicates continue to persist and evolve.  

 As the threat has changed, so has the IRS. In a new era of cooperation, the IRS, the states and the entire tax industry came 
together to identify what additional steps could be taken to better fight identity theft and better protect the taxpayers. 

 Starting in January 2016, this renewed effort will make for a safer, more secure filing season for taxpayers. 

 Many changes will be invisible, but they are critical to making sure the IRS can verify the taxpayer and the legitimacy of the 
tax return before it ever enters into the tax processing system. More than 20 shared data elements will help the software 
industry and the IRS stop fraudulent returns at the door. 

 For example, the IRS will receive information from software providers about the duration of time it took to create the 
return. This will help identify the computer-generated tax returns that are fraudulent and filed in bulk.  

 The IRS, states and tax industry will share details of any fraudulent schemes they see on a frequent basis so everyone will 
have the same information and adjust accordingly to provide increased protection to taxpayers.  

 The most publicly visible aspect of these partnership efforts will be for those taxpayers who prepare their own tax returns 
using tax software or online products. There will be new procedures that will help prevent fraudsters from taking over the 
accounts of taxpayers. These include:   

¶ New password standards to access tax software will require a minimum of 8 characters with upper case, lower case, 
alpha, numerical and special characters. 

¶ A new timed lockout feature and limited unsuccessful log-in attempts. 

¶ The addition of three security questions. 
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Six Reasons to E-file your Taxes in 2016  

Are you one of the few tax filers who still file a paper return? If so, now may be the best time to switch to e-file. Last year 
almost 129 million taxpayers filed their taxes electronically. They chose to e-file because it’s the fastest and safest way to file. 
Here are the top six reasons why you should file electronically in 2016:  

1.  Accurate and Easy. IRS e-file is the best way to file an accurate tax return. The tax software helps you avoid mistakes by 
doing the math for you. It guides you through each section of your tax return. It is much easier than doing your taxes by 
hand and mailing paper tax forms. 

2.  Safe and Secure. IRS e-file meets strict security guidelines. It uses modern encryption technology to protect tax returns. 
The IRS has processed more than 1.5 billion e-filed tax returns to date. This year, the IRS is working with states and tax 
industry leaders to protect your tax return from identity theft refund fraud. This new effort has put strong new safeguards in 
place to make tax filing safer than ever before. 

3.  Convenient and Often Free. You can e-file for free through IRS Free File. Free File is only available on IRS.gov. You 
may qualify to have your taxes e-filed for free through IRS volunteer programs. Volunteer Income Tax Assistance, or VITA, 
offers free tax preparation if you earned $54,000 or less. Tax Counseling for the Elderly, or TCE, generally helps people who 
are age 60 or older. You can buy commercial tax software to e-file or ask your tax preparer to e-file your tax return. Most 
paid preparers are required to file their clients’ returns electronically. 

4.  Faster Refunds. In most cases, e-file helps get your refund faster. That’s because there is nothing to mail and your tax 
return is virtually mistake-free. The fastest way to get your refund is to combine e-file with direct deposit into your bank 
account. The IRS issues more than nine out of 10 refunds in less than 21 days. 

5.  Health Care Tax Reporting. IRS e-file can help with tax provisions of the health care law. The software will walk you 
through the lines on the tax forms that relate to the Affordable Care Act. 

6.  Payment Options. If you owe taxes, you can e-file early and set up an automatic payment on any day until the April 18 
deadline. You can pay electronically from your bank account with IRS Direct Pay. You also have many other options to pay, 
including electronic funds withdrawal or payment by debit or credit card. Visit IRS.gov/payments for details. 
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Five Steps To Get Ready For Primary Season 

We are less than a month away from the start of the 2016 presidential primary and caucus season. On February 1, caucuses 
will kick off the 2016 election cycle. A little over a week later, primaries will follow. The process goes on through spring as 
both parties choose a presidential ticket for the 2016 election. 

As a U.S. citizen, your vote is not only something politicians compete for, but your constitutional right. And exercising that 
right is as American as the stars and stripes. Before election year officially takes off, USA.gov wants to help you get ready 
with these steps for participating in your state’s primaries or caucuses: 

1.  Mark the calendar. Primaries and caucuses take place from February to mid-June leading up to the November 8 
election. Find out when your state’s will be and make sure you don’t miss them. 

2.  Register to vote. If you’re not already a registered voter, look up your state on Vote.USA.gov to begin the process. 
States have different deadlines, so check with your state’s election office to see how soon before its primaries or 
caucuses you have to register. 

3.  Research candidates. Debates, town halls, speeches and campaign events--election year is many things, but boring is 
not one of them. Study the issues, learn how to research candidates, and find out what to look for before, during, and 
after a debate. 

4.  Make a plan. It may sound obvious, but having a voting plan is one of the most important things you can do after 
registering. Work, school, picking up the kids and grocery shopping can make any day hectic. Making a plan to get to 
your polling station is key. Are you driving? Taking the bus? If you know you won't be able to make it, you may be able 
to vote absentee ahead of time. Active military members can also vote absentee and make their voices heard at the polls. 
Plan ahead and make sure you get your vote in on time. 

5. Spread the word. Friends, family and acquaintances often talk politics, but sometimes don’t make it to the ballot box. 
Make sure those around are as prepared as you. If they haven’t registered, send them to Vote.USA.gov to register. Be the 
informed one in your group. 

If you – or anyone on your federal tax return enrolled in health insurance coverage through the Health Insurance Market-
place, you may be eligible for the premium tax credit. 

Here are some basic facts about the premium tax credit. 

What is the premium tax credit? 

The premium tax credit is a credit that helps eligible individuals and families with low or moderate income afford health in-
surance purchased through the Health Insurance Marketplace. 

What is the Health Insurance Marketplace? 

The Health Insurance Marketplace is the place where you will find information about private health insurance options, pur-
chase health insurance, and get help with premiums and out-of-pocket costs, if you are eligible. Learn more about the Mar-
ketplace at HealthCare.gov.  How do I get the premium tax credit? When you apply for coverage, the Marketplace will 
estimate the amount of the premium tax credit that you may be able to claim for the tax year, using information you provide 
about your family composition and projected household income. Based upon that estimate, you can decide if you want to 
have all, some, or none of your estimated credit paid in advance directly to your insurance company to be applied to your 
monthly premiums.  

If you choose to have all or some of your credit paid in advance, you will be required to reconcile on your income tax return 
the amount of advance payments that the government sent on your behalf with the premium tax credit that you may claim 
based on your actual household income and family size. You must file an income tax return for this purpose even if you are 
otherwise not required to file a return. 

You’ll file Form 8962, Premium Tax Credit, with your tax return to claim or reconcile the credit. Failing to file your tax re-
turn will prevent you from receiving advance credit payments in future years. Filing electronically is the easiest way to file a 
complete and accurate tax return.   For more on this visit: IRS.gov/aca. 

The Premium Tax Credit  - The Basics 
GOVERNMENT 
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What is the Cancer Services Program?                                 From http://www.health.ny.gov/diseases/cancer/services/  

The Cancer Services Program (CSP) provides breast, cervical and colorectal cancer screenings and diagnostic services at NO 
COST to women and men who: 

¶ Live in New York State 

¶ Do not have health insurance 

¶ Have health insurance with a cost share that may prevent a person from obtaining screening and/or diagnostic services 

¶ Meet income eligibility requirements 

¶ Meet age requirements 

What cancer screening services does the CSP offer?  

¶ Breast Cancer Screening (Mammogram and Clinical Breast Exam)  
 - Women ages 40 and older (some programs serve women ages 50 and older only) 
  - Women under age 40 at high risk for breast cancer* 
¶ Cervical Cancer Screening (Pap Test, high-risk HPV test and Pelvic Exam)  
 - Women ages 40 and older 
¶ Colorectal Cancer Screening (Fecal Occult Blood Test/Fecal Immunochemical Test Kit)  

  - Men and women ages 50 and older at average risk for colorectal cancer 
¶ Prostate Cancer Screening (Colonoscopy) 

 - Men at increased or high risk for prostate cancer* 
*Only as determined by a New York State-licensed health care provider per program guidelines. 

Where are these screening services provided?  

Services are provided in local clinics, health centers, doctors' offices and hospitals in every county and borough in New York 
State by health care providers who participate in the CSP. 

What if they find something or I need treatment after the screening?  

¶ If the screening test finds something abnormal, diagnostic (testing) services are available through the CSP for eligible 
women and men at no cost. The CSP will also provide a case manager who will guide you through your follow-up 
diagnostic appointment. 

For more info, call our Health Care Navigators @ SAIL: 792-3537. They will be able to answer your questions. 

The Medicaid Cancer Services Program  

Did You Know? - One of  the Benefits of  Being a SAIL Member is:                         

* Free Make Your Own Workshop! 

Many have not taken advantage of one of your very special membership benefits known as The Make Your Own Workshop 

Benefit. It should really be called the Make Your Own Computer Technology Workshop. This workshop is what you would 

like it to be. Basically we would help you with any technology questions you may have, from bolding font in Microsoft Office 

Word, Excel, or Power Point 2010 to putting music or library books on your iPod to using your digital camera and putting 

the pictures on a flash drive to navigating your new iPhone. The workshop can cover any number of technological questions 

you may have that can be addressed at the center. Just call 792-3537 and schedule a two hour workshop time, but you can 

only do this if you are a member with us. If you are not a member and wish to become one, fill out the form on page 7 of 

this newsletter and send it back to us. A couple of other important benefits include consideration for a position on the board 

of directors, the ability to vote for members of the board of directors and finally, the ability to make a difference in your 

community. So please consider becoming a member with us. The lowest level is only $12 a year.  

SAIL News 
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Governor Cuomo Believes the Common Core Program Has Flawed Rollout  

Governor Cuomo believes that the learning standards should be strong, accurate and fair, because having 
the highest standards is critical to ensuring that students are educated and prepared for their futures in 
college or the workforce. However, the Common Core program’s flawed rollout by the State Education 
Department has caused disruption and anxiety that must be fixed, including testing aligned to the standards.  
  
With that in mind, the Governor has charged the Task Force to:  
  

1.   Review and reform the Common Core State Standards; 

2. Review New York State’s curriculum guidance and 

resources;  

3.   Develop a process to ensure tests fit curricula and standards; 

4.   Examine the impact of the current moratorium on recording Common Core test scores on student 

records, and make a recommendation as to whether it should be extended; 

5.   Examine how the State and local districts can reduce both the quantity and duration of student 

tests, and develop a plan whereby districts include parents in reviewing local tests being 

administered to analyze those tests’ purpose and usefulness; and 

6.  Review the quality of the tests to ensure competence and professionalism from the private 

company creating and supplying the tests. 

  
The Governor has directed the Task Force to conduct its process as transparently as possible and to solicit 
and consider input from regional advisory councils comprised of parents, teachers and educators across the 
state. The Task Force’s report will be issued publicly by the end of the year so that it can be reviewed by all 
and changes can be implemented quickly and effectively. 

 

Governor Cuomo said: “After listening to thousands of parents, educators and students, the Task Force 
has made important recommendations that include overhauling the Common Core, adopting new locally-
designed high quality New York standards, and greatly reducing testing and testing anxiety for our students. 
The Common Core was supposed to ensure all of our children had the education they needed to be college 
and career-ready – but it actually caused confusion and anxiety. That ends now. Today, we will begin to 
transform our system into one that empowers parents, teachers and local districts and ensures high 
standards for all students. I thank the Task Force members for their thorough work. Together we will 
ensure that New York’s schools provide the world-class education that our children deserve.” 
 
The Task Force was chaired by Richard Parsons, Senior Advisor, Providence Equity Partners, LLC and 
former Chairman of Citigroup. 

For more on this, visit https://www.ny.gov/common-core-task-force/common-core-task-force  and  

https://www.governor.ny.gov/news/governor-cuomo-announces-recommendations-common-core-task-

force where these articles are from. 
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Why Are Regular Dental Visits Important? 

5 Tips to Avoid Winter Weight Gain  

1. Exercise exercise exercise! - Setting a regular fitness schedule is the key to keeping weight off in winter. 

2. Never go to a party hungry.— Use high-fiber fruits and vegetables to fill up before a party. 

3. Avoid alcohol.—Alcohol is loaded with calories. 

4. Practice Calorie damage control.— Cutting your calories for a few days and adding extra exercise will help. 

5. Remember to have fun.—The main reason you're at a party is to see people and celebrate, not to eat a lot of high-
calorie foods.                                       From http://www.webmd.com/diet/5-tips-to-avoid-winter-weight-gain?page=2 

Regular dental visits are important because they help keep your teeth and gums healthy. You should have a regular dental 
visit at least every 6 months. 

What happens at your visit? 
There are 2 parts to a regular dental visit. One part is the check-up. The other is the cleaning. 

The Check-up 

Your dental professional will check for cavities and to see if there is plaque or tartar on your teeth. Plaque is a clear, sticky 

layer of bacteria. If it is not removed, it can harden and become tartar. You cannot remove tartar with brushing and flossing. 

If plaque and tartar build up on your teeth, they can cause oral diseases. 

Next, your gums will be checked. This will be done with a special tool to measure the spaces between your teeth and gums. 
With healthy gums, the spaces are shallow. When people have gum disease, the spaces may become deeper. 
The check-up should also include your tongue, throat, face, head, and neck. This is to look for any signs of trouble, swelling, 

or cancer. 

The Cleaning 

Brushing and flossing help clean the plaque from your teeth, but you can't remove tartar at home. During the cleaning, your 
dental professional will use special tools to remove tartar. This is called scaling. After your teeth are scaled, they may be 
polished. In most cases, a gritty paste is used for this. It helps to remove any surface stains on your teeth. 
The final step is flossing. Your dental professional will use floss to make sure the areas between your teeth are clean. 

What You Should Do Between Visits 

Be sure to take care of your teeth and gums between regular dental visits. Plaque is always forming on your teeth, but you 
can get rid of it by brushing and flossing regularly. Here are some tips for good oral care at home. 

¶ Brush your teeth at least twice a day. Be sure to use a toothpaste that contains fluoride. 

¶ Floss at least once a day. 

Use a mouth rinse to help get rid of plaque bacteria. This will also help to freshen breath. 

Quick facts about regular dental visits 

¶ Regular dental visits are important because they help to keep your teeth and gums healthy. 

¶ There are two parts to a regular dental visit: - The check-up - The cleaning 

¶ During the check-up, your dental professional will check your overall oral health for any trouble areas. 

¶ During the cleaning, your dental professional will remove any plaque and tartar buildup and may polish your teeth. 

¶ You should have a regular dental visit at least twice a year. 

For more information on regular dental visits, talk to your dental team or visit www.oralb.com.   

From  http://www.dentalcare.com/en-US/dental-education/patient-education/regular-english.aspx 
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The SAIL TRAID program has been able to purchase many new items recently. One product that we are proud to be able to 

lend out is The Drive Medical Duet Dual Function Transport Chair/Walker/Rollator, which combines two great products in 

one. It’s also a very safe and convenient mobility aid. You don’t even have to lift the device to change it all around. It also 

handles uneven outdoor terrain with no problem in that it allows you to walk with an easy, smooth gait. This medical device 

also provides a comfortable and convenient place to rest with its cushioned seat. It has a tool-free two position backrest 

which is contoured for maximum comfort. This feature can be used when using the rollator or transport chair. The lightness 

of it allows one person to be able to put it in a trunk for quick and easy transporting. When changing it from one function to 

another, all you have to do is lift the Duet rollator’s armrests, shift the backrest and lower the footrest into place. After this is 

done there’s a comfortable seat for you while your caregiver easily pushes you around. It is often used to quickly get the user 

to appointments or to be able to do errands efficiently. That’s really why you would want to borrow this. Whether you are 

using it as a transport chair or rolling yourself around, you’ll also have access to a secure and private carry pouch to carry 

your personal belongings with you. It also has a folding frame with a lockout feature to make sure the unit stays open while 

it being used and stays folded when being transported around. You won’t lose the feet like you might with a wheelchair 

because they are attached to the device. Additionally, the weight capacity is 300 pounds, yet the item itself weighs only 20 

pounds. It’s a great thing to be able to use and we have 8 available to our consumers for loan.  

 

  

Here are some other TRAID items we now have to lend out. The TRAID Department is open Monday through Friday 8 

AM to 4 PM.  We lend items for 30 days for free!   

TRAID Has Been Able To Purchase Many New Items  

Some Other TRAID Items We Now Have 
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¶ 18 Cheap Talks of different levels 

¶ 8  Steerable knee walkers  

¶ 10  Big Mack Communicators 

¶ 10  Built-Up Soft Handle Silverware 

¶ 2   Bariatric Commodes 

¶ 4  Talking Scales (550 lbs. Capacity) 

¶ 6  Quake ‘N’ Wake 3 Alert Multi timers 

¶ 4 Wireless Wander Alarms 

¶     A Beach Access Chair 

¶    Many Wheelchairs 

¶    Several Ramps 

¶    4 Swivel Seats 

¶    6 Adult TRAMs for gait training, 

sit-to-stand transfers and seated 

transfers. 

¶ 4 InvaCare Transfer Benches 

¶ 4 Bellman Visit Portable Receivers 

¶     4 Bellman Visit Pagers & Chargers 

¶     4 Automatic Can Openers 

¶      2 Go Talk 32 Plus – Alternative  

Communication Aid 

 

So as you can see, we have many new items and a variety as well. When returning items, make sure that they are returned dur-
ing business hours so that we can receive them.  

We are still accepting donations and we have many free items. So stop by and see everything that we now have. Chances are 
that we have what you are looking for. You can also call 792-3537 to see if we have what you need. Please check our website 

at www.sailhelps.org and visit our Facebook page for regular updates. 

http://www.sailhelps.org


Please Save the Dates To Join Us In 2016 

February 12th 

 

 

March 18th 

 

 

 

 

April 15th 

 

 

May 13th & 14th 

 

 

July 22nd 

 

 

 

September 23rd 

 

 

October 28th 

 

 

December 9th 

Valentine’s Day Potluck Luncheon 
Friday 12 pm—2 pm. Please bring a dish to share. 

At The Southern Adirondack Independent Living Center. 

 

St. Patrick’s Day Luncheon 
Friday 12 pm—2 pm. $4 per person/Members eat FREE. 

We’ll have Corned Beef and cabbage and other Irish Cuisine. 

At the SAIL Center—71 Glenwood Ave. in Queensbury, NY. 

 

Volunteer Appreciation Potluck Luncheon 
Friday 12 pm—2 pm. Please bring a dish to share. 

At SAIL, 71 Glenwood Ave. in Queensbury, NY. 

 

Garage Sale Fundraiser for SAIL 
Friday & Saturday 8 am—4 pm on Friday & 9 am—2 pm on Saturday. 

We take donations to sell. 

 

Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Barbeque 
Friday 12 pm—2 pm. We will have great BBQ food to eat. 

AT SAIL: $4 for Non-members/Members eat FREE. 

 

Fall Potluck Luncheon 
Friday 12 pm—2 pm. Please bring a dish to share with everyone. 

At the SAIL Center. 

 

Halloween Potluck Luncheon 
Friday 12 pm—2 pm. Please bring a dish to share. At SAIL. 

Costumes are optional. 

 

Holiday Potluck Luncheon 
Friday 12 pm—2 pm. Please bring a dish to share. 

At the SAIL Center.  



Membership 

¶ Membership in the Independent Living Community 

¶ Free Make your Own Workshop 

¶ Notification of Special Events 

¶ Access to Member-Only Events 

¶ Participation in System Change Activities 

¶ Consideration for a Position on the Board of Directors 

¶ Ability to Vote for Members of the Board of Directors 

¶ Ability to Make a Difference in Your Community 

S O U T H E R N   A D I R O N D A C K    

I N D E P E N D E N T   L I V I N G   

   71  Glenwood Avenue 

 Queensbury ,  NY 12804 

     (518) 792-3537 

  Fax:  (518) 792 -0979 

TTY/TTD: (518)792 -0505 

Emai l :  sa i l@sai lhe lps.org  

  Website : www.sai lhelps .org  

418 Geyser Rd. 

Ballston Spa, NY 12020 

Phone: (518) 584-8202 

Fax: (518) 584-1195 

TTY/TTD: (518) 584-4752 

Cash Check 

Date 

Name 

Thank You Very Much To Our Members 
If you are interested in becoming a member, please contact us here at SAIL at 

792-3537 or 584-8202, email us at sail@sail-center.org, or fill out form above, and send back to us. 

SAIL greatly appreciates your much needed support! 

Sponsor Members 
 

Adirondack Dental Implant Center 
Gary Banta & Raymond Butler 
David Bogue & Margaret Foote 

Paul Connors 
Tim & Jackie Dunn 
Glens Falls Printing 

Bruce Lanphear 
Mannix Marketing 
Neighbors NY Inc. 
PEPE Productions 

Francis & Joanne Smith 
The Chronicle 

Visiting Nurses of Albany 
WILCENSKY & PLEAT 

 
Honorary Members 

 
John & Michelle Logan 

Richard Myette 
 

Partner Members 
 

Glens Falls Animal Hospital, LLP 
John & Louise Sobing 

Phyllis Torok 
 

 

 
Family Members 

 

Jeff Adams 

The Boire Family 
Dennis Brower 

Joyce Brown 
Patricia Byrnes 

Rose Mary Deso 
Rose & Francis Germain 

Aldo & Gloria Ghirarduzzi 

Lloyd Hammond & Kathy Rawlin 
LeRoy  & Rose Harrison 

Josephine & Chelsea Hayes & 
Bernard Gregory 

Lou Ann & John Holt 
David & Mary King 

Nancy LaFlure 

Lois Morehouse, Ed Hockenberry  
& Tony Hockenberry 

Pamela Louise Parrott 
Pat & Jim Porter 

Melvin Rios 
Robert & Bonnie Sharp 

June & Mark Talley 
 
 

 

Abraham Abbott 

Jo-Ann Baccari 

        Lillian Beswick 

David Bogue, Jr. 

Jean Bradford 

Karen Corlew 

Cindy Cutler 

Susan Dornan 

Deborah Duma 

Nichole Dumont 

Ada Fisher 

Zoey Fitzgerald 

Edward Foote 

Michaela Frisk 

Wilbur Forrest 

Anne Klein 

June Krause 

Evelyn McCarthy 

 

 

Cheryl Patnode 

Helen Pearl 

Eleanor Pearson 

Dianna Reed 

Helene Rudnick 

Cody Russell 

Carol Santo 

Kent Sheeler 

Mark Shovah 

Donna St. Germain 

Jenifer Stimpson 

Harry Ward 

Marilyn Whalley 

Xenia Wieland 

Corinne Wiley 

Rita Wolfe 

Debbie Wood 

Your Membership to SAIL is two-fold: you become part of a vital organization, and your support builds a more solid 
foundation for stability. Please consider becoming a member.                                                                                          
All Memberships last a year from the date of signup or renewal. 

Individual Members 

Partner 

Family 

$500 Sustaining  

 Organizational $250 

$50+ Honorary 

$20 

$12 
Sponsor $100 Individual 

$50 

Address 

Email 



 

Southern Adirondack 

Independent Living (SAIL) 

71 Glenwood Ave. 

Queensbury, NY 12804 

Phone: (518) 792-3537 

Fax: (518) 792-0979 

TTY/TTD: (518) 792-0505 

Email: sail@sailhelps.org 

Website: sailhelps.org 

418 Geyser Rd. 

Ballston Spa, NY 12020 

Phone: (518) 584-8202 

Fax: (518) 584-1195 

TTY/TTD: (518) 584-4752  

Mission Statement 

Promoting the 

Independence, 

Equality, and 

Dignity of  People 

with Disabilities. 

SAIL is on 

There is good 

information there. 

sail-center.org

